
 
  

 

Sacred Heart Newsletter 
                                       Newsletter No 4 Term 4 

                  29th October 2020 

 
Fr. Steve’s Mass and Homily: 
The link to last weekend’s Mass can be found here: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zHBvvpur54w 
 
Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 
 
From the beginning of next year there will be a change in the way that Catholic schools are governed in the 
Archdiocese of Melbourne. Traditionally the governance structure in the Archdiocese of Melbourne 
operated with each primary school operating under the management of the Parish Priest with the school 
principal in the role of school manager and Catholic Education Melbourne operating as a service agency for 
the purposes of administration, funding arrangements and infrastructure. 
 
This media release from the Archbishop informs you that the governance of Catholic schools in the 
Archdiocese of Melbourne will now be under the direct authority of the Archbishop through Melbourne 
Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd and Catholic Education Melbourne. Parish Priests will not be responsible 
for the administrative operations of Catholic primary schools but will be more involved in a pastoral role. 
Principals will still be responsible for the overall management of their schools but they will be directly 
responsible to the Regional Manager, in Sacred Heart’s case that is the Eastern Region Manager.  

New era for Catholic education in Melbourne with the establishment of Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic 
Schools Ltd 

Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd (MACS) has been established to assume the governance and 
operation of Catholic schools in the Archdiocese of Melbourne, Archbishop Peter A Comensoli says. 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

  

What’s on at Sacred Heart  

 

Mon 2 Nov   SCHOOL CLOSED – Teacher Report Writing & Staff Planning Day 

     

Tues 3 Nov   SCHOOL CLOSED – Melbourne Cup Public Holiday  

 

Fri 6 Nov   School Photo Day – SUMMER UNIFORM 
   

 
Full School Calendar available at http://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

 

       

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zHBvvpur54w
https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


The change in governance arrangements will see all 293 schools owned by the Archdiocese, its parishes or 
associations of parishes in the Archdiocese of Melbourne transferred to MACS, which will be responsible 
for the governance and operation of the schools. 

‘Building on the significant legacy of parish priest led and governed schools, MACS will usher in a new era 
for Catholic education in the Archdiocese’, Archbishop Peter said. 

‘Education is integral to the mission of the Catholic Church to proclaim the Good News, and Catholic 
schooling forms our young people so they may be equipped with the knowledge, skills and hope to live 
meaningful lives and enrich the world around them. 

‘The establishment of MACS is a necessary and constructive change to the operations for schools that not 
only reflects community expectations about the operations of schools, but keeps our Christ-centred 
mission at the heart of all we do in Catholic education.’ 

A Steering Committee was established in November 2019 to consider changes in governance for 
Melbourne Catholic schools. The Steering Committee has overseen 11 months of significant consultation 
and deliberation which has culminated in today’s announcement, Archbishop Peter said. 

Archbishop Peter has appointed Mr Gerard Dalbosco as the inaugural Chair of MACS to lead this historic 
new path for Catholic education in Melbourne. 

Formerly a senior partner at EY, Mr Dalbosco has had a distinguished career holding several significant 
leadership roles with EY across Oceania and the Asia-Pacific region. He also has significant governance 
experience, with current roles including positions with the Committee for Melbourne, Loreto Mandeville 
Hall Toorak and Newman College. 

‘Gerard brings a wealth of strategic vision and governance experience to our efforts’, Archbishop Peter 
said. 

‘I am very pleased to appoint him to this position and excited for what the future holds under his 
leadership.’ 

Mr Dalbosco said that he was honoured to be appointed as the inaugural Chair of MACS. 

‘Catholic schooling in Melbourne has a profound footprint across our community’, Mr Dalbosco said. 

‘We are the largest diocese in Australia and, together with Catholic religious institute schools, provide 
Catholic education for more than 153,000 students across 335 schools in Victoria, employing over 20,000 
teachers and support staff. 

‘I look forward to working with Archbishop Peter and key leaders in the Archdiocese to appoint fellow 
board members as we move the mission of Catholic education in Melbourne forward.’ 

Mr Dalbosco also said that he was looking forward to helping foster the renewed relationship between 
parishes and schools. 

‘Parishes are the core of Church life in Melbourne’, he said. 

‘These communities have not only planned for but, in many cases, built and paid for schools out of their 
own pockets because of their understanding of the need for Catholic education in the Archdiocese. 

‘I am looking forward to MACS working closely with parish priests and parishes, which will continue to be 
central to the care and education of Catholic school students.’ 



Archbishop Peter announced that Catholic Education Melbourne, the service arm for Catholic schools in 
the Archdiocese, will also move to MACS, with recently announced Executive Director of Catholic 
Education Melbourne, Mr Jim Miles, to serve as MACS Executive Director. 

‘The contribution of Catholic education in Melbourne and greater Victoria is an ongoing fruit of the gospel 
and a gift of Catholic educators to Victorian society’, Archbishop Peter said. 

‘Jim will continue to play a critical role, as MACS will build up the leadership, transparency and fairness of 
that great tradition. 

‘I have no doubt that he and Gerard, along with the rest of the MACS board and staff, will continue to 
ensure that each Catholic school is a valued and essential community in the life of the Catholic Church, and 
honour the relationships of trust and friendship between school and parish communities.’ 

MACS will officially begin its governance responsibilities on 1 January 2021. 

For more information, please call Michael Pountney, Acting Assistant Director, Enterprise Services, on 0409 
860 884 or mpountney@cem.edu.au. 

Further information about the transition of governance arrangements for Melbourne Catholic schools can 
be found at www.governance.melbourne 

School Closure: 
Reminder to all families that Monday 2nd November and Tuesday 3rd November are school closure 
days.  Monday will be used as a report writing day and planning day for all staff and Tuesday is a public 
holiday for the Melbourne Cup.  
 
Swimming Lessons: 
We apologise for the inconvenience in regards to late information this year but as you can appreciate the 
directives continue to change and we need to ensure we have the Department of Education and Catholic 
Education Melbourne directives before proceeding with a number of decisions.  We have been in contact 
with the Diamond Creek Outdoor Pool again today and although schools can attend outdoor swimming 
pools the actual swimming coaches have not been given the go ahead to coach/teach.  We therefore will 
not have swimming lessons next week but this could change.  We will keep you informed as we hear more. 
 
School Photos: 
Advanced Life Photography will be on site on Friday 6th November to take individual photos and sibling 
photos for the students.  They will then use these individual photos to form composite group photos for 
the students.  Reminder on Friday the students must wear their correct summer uniform for these photos. 
 
Staff News: 
We wish Gemma Greenwood the best of luck as she begins her maternity leave at the end of next week 
(Friday 6 November is her last day).  We welcome Jess Clark who will be teaching Prep along with Kerry 
Neilson.   
 
Past Students: 
Congratulations to Declan Morgan (class of 2015) who has been appointed as Film Productions Captain at 
Eltham College in 2021 and Bree Morgan (class of 2017) who has been appointed Everly house leader at 
Eltham College. Well done Declan and Bree. 
 
Bike Riding: 
Well done to the large number of students walking, riding and scooting to school each day.  Can parents 
please remind students that they need to use the supervised school crossing. 
 

http://www.governance.melbourne/


The Polished Man: 
Jim is fundraising for ygap's 2020 Polished Man campaign by wearing blue nail polish on one finger because 
he, along with many, believe we can create a world in which no child suffers from violence. The Polished 
Man campaign encourages everyone to take a stand and actively commit to 
ending violence against children. By painting one nail blue, and representing 
this harrowing statistic, people can start a conversation which raises 
awareness and funds to ensure no childhood is lost to violence. Jim is doing 
this for the one billion children who suffered violence in the past year alone. 
He is doing this because it's the right thing to do. If you would like to make a 
donation and help support this worthy cause you can do so by using this link 
https://my.polishedman.com/jim-o-sullivan 
 
At this point in time through your support and that of some of my Principal 
colleagues, family members and friends we have raised $1,355 for this cause. 
Thank you for your generous support. 
 
2021 Student Classes:                                                                                                                                                 
Parent requests were invited over the past couple of weeks to be considered for class placement.  Thank 
you to the families that have requested placement.  This has now been closed and we will start to look at 
class formations for 2021. 
 
Jim & Gina 

 
 
 
 

http://goog_200304893/
http://goog_200304893/
https://my.polishedman.com/jim-o-sullivan


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

Student of the Week 

 

Prep NG  Evren Ibrahim  
1/2 CN  Patrick O’Neill    
1/2 PA  Benji Collins  
3/4 JD  Tess Pearce  
3/4 NJ  Grace O’Keefe  
5/6 CM  Makayla Davison    
5/6 RM  Harrison Oke  
LOTE   Grace O’Keefe    
Performing Arts Miles Valentine  
Visual Arts  Rosie Hankinson  
PE   Natalia Bruzziniti   
STEM   Xavier Hernandez  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Week 3 Students of the Week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



News from the Office 
 
 

 
UNIFORM ORDERING 
The Uniform Shop will be closed for face to face sales until restrictions are eased and parents are able to 
enter the school grounds.  Uniform can be ordered via CDF Pay on the school website.  Click on the 
following link below to access the online Uniform Shop: 
 
https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login 
 
Simply login, click on the items required, add to cart and then checkout.  All orders received will be sent 
home via the students. 
 
RECORDERS 
Please return all Recorder instruments that were loaned to Year Prep – 2 students 
during Remote Education to the office as soon as possible.  

 

This week @ Sacred Heart 

Friendship  Rocks  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login


Sacred Heart Christmas Candle Drive 

 
The Sacred Heart Parents’ Association together with Clair Scent 

Décor will be running the annual Candle Drive with 20% of all sales 

donated to the school. 

 

Clair has a wide range of candles and delicious scents – this year you 

can even design your own. These candles make the perfect teacher 

gift, Kris Kringle pressie and special something for family and 

friends. 

 

All candles and gifts will be available to purchase via CDF Pay on the 

School Website – Look out for this symbol under the CURRENT 

PARENTS tab or click on this link:  

https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login  

 
Simply add the item to your cart and choose your favourite scent 

then checkout. 
The Pop Up Candle Shop will be open from today to 16th November 

 
Please note: DIY Candles – a template can be collected from the 

Office or emailed to you on request.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Community News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


